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Dear Parents 
 
A warm welcome to the 2020 school year. I hope all school families had a fun-filled and relaxing holiday 
with family and friends. A special welcome to families and children who are new to our school. We hope 
your time at St Heliers is happy and rewarding. 
 

We have had an excellent start to the school year. Teachers and support staff put in many hours work in 
preparing for the year ahead and the children returned to school in a positive manner and settled 
smoothly into classroom routines and work patterns. 
 
New Teachers 
A particular welcome back to two teachers; 

 Katie Pearce Y1 
 Erin Clarke Y7 

 
Meet the Teacher Evening 
Thank you to all those parents who were able to come to our well-ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ΨaŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎΩΦ  
During my address, I covered a number of topics, three of which follow: 
 

1. 2019 Reading, Writing and Mathematics Data 
Our 2019 reading, writing and mathematics data is excellent.  
 

89% of children at St Heliers are either at or above the NZ curriculum level for their year group in writing 
and maths, and 93% at or above in reading.  
 

The data compares most favourably with both national data and data from other decile 10 schools. 
 

2. Learner Agency & Assessment for Learning (AfL) 
Learner Agency and AfL are two areas for staff professional learning & development. Both areas focus on 
students having a greater understanding of their own metacognition, learner needs and being active 
participants in the learning process, monitoring and adjusting their progress. When students know what 
they need to learn, where they are with that learning and what their next learning steps are, they can 
then be more involved in their learning and can make accelerated rates of achievement. Some of the 
metacognitive strategies are: 

¶ Goal setting 

¶ Continual monitoring 

¶ Identifying what you know 

¶ Identifying what you do not know 

¶ Adapting as necessary. 
 

CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƳŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎ 
are organised and ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜŘΣ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ 
you found the evening worthwhile and enjoyable. 
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3. Communicating with Teachers 
As a school, we value the great relationship we have with our parents. There are though some basic 
protocols and guidelines that we need to remember about communication. 

¶ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Řƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ ŜƳŀƛƭǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀƴ ŀǎǎǳƳǇǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
teachers are available 24/7. 

¶ It is not often that teachers would be able to respond to emails during the day. Usually a response 
from the teacher would be the next morning or afternoon. 

¶ Parents need to ensure that communicating with teachers through emails is always respectful. 

¶ If your child comes home and says that they have had an issue at school, it is wise to not get on 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ŀǿŀȅ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ǳǇǎŜǘΧƻŦǘŜƴ 
there is another other side to the situation that your child may not have told you about. 

¶ The best form of communication is usually face-to-face. 
 
Setting Standards and Classroom Routines 
One of the most important tasks for staff at the beginning of the year is setting academic and behaviour 
standards.  Both school wide and in classrooms, teachers set the very highest of standards and 
expectations, and insist that all children maintain these.  Your help in re-enforcing these at the beginning 
and throughout the year, is a great support to the staff. 
 

All classes form class treaties, which talk about the way that these standards and expectations happen. 
Our School Values feature prominently in these class treaties.  
 
 
COVID-19 
We are all well aware of the outbreak of Coronavirus and the local, national and global impact.   
 

As a school, we receive regular updates from the Ministries of Health and Education and we follow all 
advice to help prevent any spread of the disease. We are also well aware of any travel restrictions and 
quarantine rules for both domestic and international students. 
 

New Zealand was one of the last countries to have had a case confirmed and so it is a good wakeup call 
to us all to be careful to observe basic health safety whether it be at school, in the home or out in the 
public. 
 

The main health message from authorities for all New Zealanders (and certainly for schools) is: 

¶ Washing hands with soap and water before and after eating as well as after attending the toilet 

¶ Covering coughs and sneezes with clean tissues or with an elbow 

¶ Putting used tissues in the bin 

¶ Encouraging staff and students to stay home if they are unwell. 
 

If you are concerned that someone is showing symptoms of fever, cough or shortness of breath, 
encourage them to first ring Healthline (0800 358 5453) or contact their GP by phoning ahead of their visit 
to explain symptoms and travel history.  Take care of yourself, your family and our community through 
these measures. 
 

I encourage you to keep updated about the status of COVID-19 on the Ministry of Health website 
www.health.govt.nz/coronavirus if you are at all concerned. 
 

 It is important we all continue to be alert but not alarmed.   
  

http://www.health.govt.nz/coronavirus
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!ǇƛŦƻΩƻǳ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ bǳƪǳ ŀƭƻŦŀΣ ¢ƻƴƎŀ 
Recently we were able to send some maths 
ǘŜȄǘōƻƻƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǳǎŜ ǘƻ !ǇƛŦƻΩƻǳ 
College. Some of the schools in the Pacific 
Islands struggle to access enough books for 
their students, so we were pleased that we 
found a good home for these textbooks. The 
teachers at the College were thrilled to receive 
the books and said the books will make a big 
difference to the learning for their students. 
We are very grateful to Board of Trustees 
member, Chris Browne, who arranges the 
transport and distribution of the material. 
 
Guest Speaker, Brylee Mills 
During Week 3, students and teachers of Years 6-8 were fortunate to listen to a guest motivational 
speaker, Brylee Mills. When Brylee was 6 years old, she was involved in a car accident that resulted in her 
left arm being amputated above the elbow. She spoke about overcoming challenges, life putting a big 
mountain in front of you and telling you to climb it, resilience and persistence.  
 

Five key points that Brylee spoke about: 

¶ Life is not meant to be lived alone 

¶ Set the bar higher 

¶ If you want to change the world, start by making your bed 

¶ Be obsessively grateful 

¶ Remember others have done it before you and now you can do it too. 
 

Brylee reminded the children that, by living in this beautiful country and attending this amazing school, 
you come from a long line of courageous, strong and capable New Zealanders who push through and 
succeed even when they are scared or intimidated. We are shown by New Zealanders everyday what 
bravery is and to remember that we are all cheering you on, backing you, and lifting you up; a family of 
New Zealanders who are immensely proud of you and who are also pushing you to climb those mountains. 
 

A couple of quotes from Brylee to think about: 

¶ The obstacles in your life do not have to define who you are or what you become.  

¶ Everybody has things in their lives that challenge them - some get more mountains than others, 
but the thing that defines us the most is whether we let those things scare us and prevent us from 
succeeding or whether we get through those challenges. It is whether we climb that mountain or 
we sit at the bottom waiting for someone to carry us up. 

 

Brylee was very impressed with the focus and questions of the students.  
A truly inspirational speaker for all who attended! 
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Y3 Trip to MOTAT 
On Wednesday 26 February, Y3 visited MOTAT.  This term our inquiry topic is culture and diversity, with 
a focus on what it means to be a Kiwi and kiwiana. 
 

Inside the MOTAT classrooms we were surrounded by many things we recognised and some things we 
did not. The teacher explained that these items were all related to New Zealand culture. We were able to 
discuss what it means to be from New Zealand, as well as how we are a relatively new country. We learnt 
about the people of New Zealand, how they dressed, how they made tools, native animals, food and the 
language of the country. The children asked many questions and even got to dress up in some traditional 
clothing, see some old recipe ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ aņƻǊƛ ǘƻƻƭǎΦ  
 

We had a great day of learning and we are enjoying finding out about our own culture and what makes 
us special.  
Miss Walton, Y3 Teacher 

 
 
Year 6 Trip to the Chelsea Sugar Factory 
To support Year 6 inquiry focus about sustainability and change, last week we visited Chelsea Bay in 
Birkenhead on the North Shore. The students were split into mixed groups across the classes to 
explore the Factory Tour, Edmonds Baking School 
and Interactive Zone. Students thoroughly enjoyed 
the day especially baking their own chocolate chip 
biscuits in the Edmonds Baking School. While on the 
factory tour, everyone travelled by train where a 
guide explained what happens at specific stops and 
answered any questions along the way. At the end 
of the factory tour, everyone was able to taste a 
range of syrups and some new natural and organic 
flavoured syrups. We were lucky enough to see a 
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ship docked which had carried 40,000 tonnes of raw sugar that was unloaded into the raw sugar store 
into sugar mountain, and then made into a range of different products. A couple of interesting facts: 
40,000 tonnes of sugar only lasts New Zealand 8 weeks and a shipment of raw sugar arrives in New Zealand 
every 6 weeks. Many thanks to the parents who helped to make the trip possible. 
Miss Franklin, Y6 Team Leader 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Rubbish Free Lunches and Morning Teas 
We are always encouraging our students to take an active role to be sustainable and to reduce their 
impact on our environment.  Last year, Y4 made rubbish free morning tea and lunches a goal, which they 
were very successful at.  This initiative was also picked up by other teams as well. 
 

As a school, to make students more aware of how much rubbish they produce, from this week onward all 
children are encouraged to have rubbish free lunches and morning teas. Children are encouraged to use 
reusable containers instead of single use containers or plastic bags. Any rubbish from their lunches or 
morning teas will be brought home. 
 

On days that your child has a lunch order, please provide them with an empty container to transport the 
wrappers etc from this lunch order home as well. 
 

Thank you for your support with this initiative. 
Mrs Preston, Y4 Teacher 
 
Payments to School 
We are very pleased to report on the high uptake of parents using the online payment portal. If you are 
not already signed up to the portal please click here to register https://shop.tgcl.co.nz. 
 

While the Online Payment Portal is our preferred payment method, we can still receive payments by 
internet banking or by Eftpos at the school office (surcharges may apply). 
 

Payments made using Kindo will appear on your statement under the name The Growth Collective.  
More information and these links can be found on our website http://www.stheliers.school.nz/en/payments 

 
 
Kind regards 

 
Principal     
 
 
 
 
  

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/
http://www.stheliers.school.nz/en/payments
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Yummy Stickers 
Last year, our students and their families enthusiastically participated in 
collecting Yummy Fruit stickers and labels for the New Zealand Yummy 
Fruit School Sticker Promotion.  Through your efforts we raised an 
amazing $900 to spend on DG Sport gear. In 2020, we are once again 
collecting Yummy Fruit stickers and labels. Collection sheets are available 
from the stand in the School Office or online;  

 

Sticker collection sheet: https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-
pdf_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf 
 

Bonus sticker new varieties collection sheet: https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-
content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_New_Variety_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf   

  
Cut Out Label collection sheet: https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-
content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_Cut_Out_Label_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf 
 

Completed forms can be given to Miss Mill in Room 18 to store and count.  The more St Heliers School 
collects, the more sports gear we will get!  Go St Heliers! 
Miss Mill, Y4 Team Leader 
 

St Heliers Oscar After School Care 
Glendowie Community Centre, 83 Crossfield Road, Glendowie 

for Angels 5 to 8 years and Upgrades 9+ years 
We have a variety of age appropriate activities on each day and we provide nourishing 

cooked/baked food for afternoon tea with a treat afterwards. 
We also have a quiet place to do homework as well. 

A great place to relax after school. 
We are the only Oscar out of school care provider in NZ that is registered under the Food 

Act. Therefore our food and procedures are of a very high standard. 
 Our van, equipped with seatbelts and carseats, takes 5 to 8 year olds safely to the Centre.   

It is also available for 9+ year age group as well. 
To book: https://enrolmy.com/st-heliers  

Brochure: https://www.sthelierscentre.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Oscar-brochure-Final-2020.pdf  

For more information: https://www.sthelierscentre.org.nz/category/children-and-family/oscar/       
or contact Julie de Jong, Oscar Co-ordinator, ph 575 8442 oscar@sthelierscentre.org.nz 

We would love to hear from you. 

 

 
 

https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_New_Variety_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_New_Variety_Sticker_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_Cut_Out_Label_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/SSP-pdf_Cut_Out_Label_Collection_Sheet_compressed.pdf
https://enrolmy.com/st-heliers
https://www.sthelierscentre.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Oscar-brochure-Final-2020.pdf
https://www.sthelierscentre.org.nz/category/children-and-family/oscar/
mailto:oscar@sthelierscentre.org.nz
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Prize Giving Saturday 28 th  March 12.00pm  

Entries will be on display at the Library  
 

Entry Form   
 

Name:éé.ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..Age:ééé  

 

School: éééééééééééééé..é..éééééééééééééééééé.       

 

Phone:éééé.éééééééééééEmail:éééééééé.éééééééé 

www.stheliers.com    -   www.facebo ok.com/StHeliers                    

http://www.stheliers.com/
http://www.facebook.com/StHeliers

